WBGE Forum & AGM
Wednesday 25th September 2013 - 7:30pm- 9:30pm 

Visitor Centre, Padworth IWMF
In Attendance: Evangeline Wood (minutes), Richard Foster, Robert Pattison, Yvonne Redgrave, Tim Clarke, Ken Neal, Richard Marshall, Gill Hall, Mel Alexander, Tony Drewer-Trump, Jez Elkin, Chris Essex, Sue Thompson, Bernard Mackey, Anthony Straszewski, Gareth Beard, and Anna Pitt.
Apologies: Frances and Mark Lofthouse, Martha Vickers, Lesley Atkinson, Maryanne Thomas, Rachel Chilton, Ricky Josey, Tessa Hall, and Zoë Wilson (Post Meeting).
Welcome

Richard Foster welcomed everyone to the Forum and AGM, introducing the first speaker Keely Gallagher from Veolia. Richard thanked Keely for hosting us and giving up her time to come and present to us.

IWMF CCTV Tour- Keely Gallagher, Veolia
Keely showed us via the CCTV, the black bin waste that had been collected that day. The waste will be loaded into a truck and taken to one of three energy recovery facilities in Hampshire (normally Marchwood). The waste is burnt to produce heat, to produce steam to drive turbines, which produce electricity. Left over material includes metal, which is abstracted and recycled and bottom ash, which is also recycled.
Were there any future plans for an incinerator in West Berkshire? 
Keely felt that it was unlikely because West Berkshire didn’t produce enough household waste to warrant building a facility.

We were then showed the recycling storage areas on the CCTV.

Glass would be bulked up and transported via lorry. Colours of glass would be sorted by machines that can identify colours and then melted down and reused. 

What happened with ‘odd’ colours?
Keely said that red glass would go into the brown glass recycling and blue would go into the green.

Cans and plastic bottles would go into a hopper, onto a conveyor belt and be hand sorted for contamination e.g. yogurt pots. Metal cans are detected and removed into ferrous and non-ferrous groups. A machine would then sort the different types of plastic and colours. A person would then check that what was coming off tallied with the computer screen of what it should be. Materials would then go into the relevant separate containers. When full, the containers would then drop into a baling machine to be packed and sent for recycling.
Was the amount of waste produced measured? 

Keely said that each lorry coming in would be weighed, as would each lorry leaving. They would keep an audit trail of materials coming in until the point where they were sold on/taken to another site.

Has total waste had increased/decreased? 

There was very little change but it had decreased slightly.

Does unsorted waste cause a problem?

Mainly to the people manually sorting items. Contamination issues are fed back from the crew to the Council Waste Officers to try to address the issue. Contamination would effectively mean the materials would not be as valuable on the resale market.
What are the percentages displayed around the Visitor Centre relating to?

The percentages displayed include all household kerbside and household recycling centre waste, as well as street sweepings and litter bins.

Could large bottles, e.g. 5ltr bottles, be included in the kerbside recycling?

Yes, this was fine.

Why can’t lids be recycled?

Lids and their bottle are usually made from different materials so are difficult to separate. Manual sorters do not have time to remove lids from bottles, the conveyor moves too fast. Loose bottle tops can get trapped in machinery and mean additional repair and maintenance costs as well as potential safety issues. Items are checked visually so only bottles are accepted, usually Type 1 or 2 plastics. The machines struggle with black plastic packaging as they can’t distinguish between that and the conveyor belt.
What is the cost of disposing of the waste streams?

Streams are sold, the money funds work at Padworth and some goes back to West Berkshire Council. The amount of money depends on whether materials are sorted or processed. Materials that have had ‘something’ done to them are more valuable.
Is there Carbon Capture at Marchwood?

No, the site however supplies the equivalent of 53,000 homes with electricity.

What does the majority of black bin waste consist of?

40-50% Food waste, plastics, textiles, wood and metals. Many of these things could be recycled.

Is there any incentive for waste companies to reduce waste, if waste can be sold on?

Waste reduction is incenticised by contracts with Councils. Not everything can currently easily be recycled, 15% of waste, usually bulky items like mattresses and furniture, still goes to landfill.

How is Tetrapack recycling going?

The recycling banks are provided by Carton Alliance, it seems to be going well. We are allowed a maximum of 5 banks and we already have the full allocation in West Berkshire.

Richard thanked Keely and said it was clear from the opinions that we had a lot of ideas on how the recycling and waste system could be made even better. We should not lose sight of the achievements made in waste management in the last five years.
AGM (NB Item order changed from original Agenda)
a) Apologies as listed on previous page.

b) Acceptance of the minutes of the last Forum (08/05/13) - Robert Pattison proposed them as correct and Richard Marshall seconded them.

Acceptance of the minutes of the last AGM (26/09/12) – Yvonne Redgrave proposed them as correct and Tim Clarke seconded them.

c) Richard Foster gave a warm welcome to all and delivered the Chairman’s Report. 

Richard read part of an article from today’s Guardian Newspaper by Lord Stern on climate sceptics. He thanked the WBGE Management Committee for all their help and outlined some of the issues we had and that Maryanne Thomas and Tony Drewer-Trump had agreed to stand as members.
d) Robert Pattison handed out copies of the audited accounts sheets and explained that the first set of audited accounts was for the period of 17 months; from now on it will be for 12 months with August being the year end. The membership fee from the Community Furniture Project was our main source of funding. Robert explained how the funds had been spent throughout the year and how the conference was our main expenditure.
Gareth Beard asked how groups could be started to spend some of the Green Common trust funds, was there a mechanism. Robert explained that we would have been at the Parish Planning Conference this weekend but it had been postponed. We try and get the message out via Parish Plans and the Parish Planning contacts at the Council.

It was asked if we should do a Press Release. Robert explained that because of the way the funding had come about- and its original purpose had changed, he was a little uneasy about heavily promoting it. He was concerned that Greenham Common Trust may ask for it back because we hadn’t spent it.

Robert explained that we had used some funding to update our WBGE leaflet and copies were available should anyone need them however there are fairly expensive to produce (60p each) so we also wanted to make sure they were not wasted. Evangeline passed a couple of the updated leaflet round and has taken some copies for a Green Halloween event the Energy Team are participating in at the Nature Discovery Centre. Richard asked that all members pass on the message that funding is available to anyone they think may be interested in starting new groups/projects.
e) Richard Foster explained the proposed changes to the Constitution mainly related to the number of members of the Committee. It was highlighted that the following changes were proposed:

       3.4b would change from 3 to 7 members.

       3.4j would change from six to ten members, of at least 3 of which should be   

              Management Committee Members. We also picked up that “…of the Network' 
              should be “…of the Exchange.
       The proposed changes were discussed. It was felt that 3.4d needed to be changed to   

       50% of the current Management Committee and that 3.4j should be changed to, 10 of       

       which at least 5 should be non Committee Members.

        Ken Neal proposed the changes and Richard Foster seconded the changes.

f) Richard Foster explained the current Committee membership and that it was proposed that the new members would be Maryanne Thomas and Tony Drewer-Trump.
Ken Neal proposed and Bernard Mackey seconded the Green Exchange Committee proposal.

g) The activities of the Green Exchange were proposed as continuing to run 4 meetings a year (3 Forums and a Conference) and continuing to be a place for the green groups to meet and a channel between them and West Berkshire Council.

Richard Foster said that he was hoping to invite Cllr Dominic Boeck, the new Cleaner Greener Portfolio Holder along to the January Forum. The Conference will be Saturday 9th November at Elm Farm. We are still confirming details but hope to have someone from Thames Valley Energy talking on tree hubs, a Green Deal Provider and HEAT talking about swap shops. Details will follow in the next couple of weeks.
AOB: Bernard Mackey picked up on the issue of Climate Sceptics; there is a good website on the other side of the story to the sceptics. There is also a smart phone app too. The website is: www.skepticalscience.com.
Richard Marshall had contacted his local Cllr Graham Pask to find out his view on fracking. He had replied to say he thought it was very unlikely in this area.

Gareth Beard said he felt that the focus really needed to be shifted from climate change and carbon to energy and money saving.

Anna Pitt, writer

Anna explained why she had started doing educational visits and writing about waste. She felt there was a lot in the way of work going on with primary schools but  not so much so with secondary schools. Anna had written 101 Ways as a way of doing this. The idea was to cover things that could be done for little effort and no cost. Anna had produced two copies with local schools; she showed us some of the ideas written by the children.

Anna talked about the surveys we had filled in, pretty much everyone had said that they recycled. We did some exercises around how we used our waste bins. Anna showed us a picture of her landfill waste for 2013; it consisted of some broken glass and not much else, there were 5 people in Anna’s household.
Anna had been researching and asking questions for around 10 years. The issue was that people don’t value ‘waste’ as a resource, Anna felt it was about educating people. We have to change our habits and that’s what her education courses focus on.
